

Airport Advisory Board Meeting Minutes DRAFT Wednesday, January 11, 2017 at 5:30 pm Coach TB Thomas Sports Center 701 West Washington Street

Members Present: Dr. Lee Gardner, Dr. Art Cooler, James Harrell, Councilman Bob

Braddock

Members Absent: Bryan Drayton, Lex West, Councilman Bob Braddock

Hemming Hemmingsen

Staff Present: Craig Goodman, Beth Tripp

PURSUANT TO FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT SC CODE 30-4 80: WRITTEN NOTICE WAS DELIVERED TO THE PRESS BY EMAIL ON MONDAY, JANUARY 9, 2017 AND DULY POSTED AT COACH TB THOMAS SPORTS CENTER, 701 WEST WASHINGTON STREET.

The meeting was called to order at 5:34 p.m. by Board Chair Lee Gardner.

MINUTES

MOTION TO WAIVE READING OF AND APPROVE MINUTES OF THE NOVEMBER 9
MEETING MINUTES – Approved

Motion: Dr. Cooler; Second: James Harrell

FBO REPORT

James Harrell said the Jet A tanker truck has been repainted and looks great. The runway rejuvenation project has been put on hold until the Spring because the product needs temperature to be above 50 degrees and no moisture for 6 days. Beth Tripp prepared data for an Airport Economic Date Impact Survey. Hemming has added a helicopter for the flight school and is an added value to the Hartsville Regional Airport.

REPORT FROM THE CITY

Dr. Gardner delivered the Annual Airport Committee Report to City Council in December and Council did not have any additional questions. The FAA has informed the committee that taxiways cannot be used for takeoffs and landings when closed for repairs. An email from Paul Wertz states the earliest the SCAC would resurvey approach for obstacles on HVS GPS WASS approach is May 2017.

OTHER

James said Hemming is talking with Coker College about offering aviation classes.

Meeting was adjourned without objection at 5:58 p.m.